Faculty Personnel Policies Council

2005-2006 Minutes of Meeting # 8

February 3, 2006

Present:  Decyk, Cohn, T. Allen, Farmer, Colburn, Johnson, Torabzadeh, Curtis, J. Allen

Absent:  Janousek (Conference), Chung (Conference), Kellogg (family emergency), Kingsford

Vice Chair Decyk convened the Council at 1:06 in the Academic Senate Conference Room.  

Judith Allen (Dance), the new member from the College of the Arts was welcomed.

1.  The distributed agenda was approved.

2.  Minutes of Meeting # 7 were approved as distributed.

3.  Announcements:

· Vice President Cohn announced that Provost Gary Richard has accepted a post in the Chancellor’s Office and will leave our university early in February.  An Interim V.P and Provost will be appointed within this next week or so.

· Decyk announced that the latest “civility” document wording is about ready for review by the Council at its next meeting.  The document is then to be forwarded for review by other interested parties.

4.  The Council took up review of the Wang Family Award nominations.


MSP approval of the distribution of candidates among the categories as suggested by Chair Janousek.


The Council reviewed the supporting documents of nominees in each category, with the ensuing actions:  

MSP (unanimously) to recommend in the Visual and Performing Arts, and Letters category:  Carlos Silveira, Art   

MSP (unanimously) to recommend in the Natural Sciences, Mathematical and computing Sciences, and Engineering category:  Kevin Kelly, Biological Sciences

MSP (unanimously) to recommend in the category of Social and Behavioral Sciences, and Public Services: Darwin Hall, Economics

MSP to recommend in the category of Education, and Professional and Applied Sciences Fields: Jana Echevarria, Education 

5.  Discussion of emerging RTP document, as work on the document was reported by Jalal Torabzadeh:

The sub-group working on RTP had a day-long retreat, reviewed RTP documents from other institutions and made great progress toward concrete document for CSULB.  Overall Format of the new documentation will include a clear separation of policies from procedures;  and will include then revisions both of the policy document and the RTP Evaluation form.  The sub-group recommends against a separate 4th category on professionalism and integrative contributions in the university, but will work to see that these elements are noted elsewhere in the documents.

A major point in the new documentation:  to enforce the significance of formative assessment being undertaken, while clarifying that summative evaluation is kept distinct from that formative effort.  

Another point of concern is to remedy the apparent confusion about what should count under “essential” criteria and what under “enhancing’.   It was noted that some of the confusion and frustration here may be eased with the introduction of the Professional Development Plan machinery.

Yet another point connected with the above will be to clarify the role of the RTP processes in that Professional Development Planning.

There was lengthy discussion in the Council of the “Essential”/”Enhancement” confusion.  There was wide-spread agreement that that terminology should be abandoned.  There was also emerging support for abandonment of the “hierarchy” structure entirely, to be replaced by four “co-equal” areas: the current and traditional three, plus a fourth area in which would be required either additional enterprise in any of the core three, or emphasis at a balanced integration of the three, or notation of some quality or accomplishment not neatly categorized in the core three.

The meeting adjourned at 3:36pm.  





Submitted by William Johnson, Secretary

THESE MINUTES HAVE NOT BEEN APPROVED.

